
Dan and Beth Long                                                         July 28th 

 
Lost Bags 

My two lost bags: hoping to be 

reconnected tomorrow night.  

 

Hi FBC Watsonville.  

 

After a grueling two days of travel, 

I am happy to report that I made it 

safely to Lubango, Angola. I am 

currently staying in the SIM 

guesthouse, resting and getting 

settled. First meeting with 

leadership team will be this 

afternoon at 2:30.  

 

Unfortunately, my bags did not keep up with me when I switched planes in New 

York. Oops! I have AirTags in both bags and along with tracking in the Delta app, I 

can confirm that one bag already made it to Paris and the other is in the air as I write.  

 

Both bags should hopefully arrive in Luanda, from Paris, tomorrow morning. From 

there, the travel service SIM Angola works with, should collect them and transfer 

them to the regional airport across town, for tomorrow night’s flight to Lubango. If 

all goes well, I will be able to collect my bags then.  

 

A bit complicated (even with a few tricky details left out. Ha!) but do pray for me to 

take it all in stride and, most importantly, that I will be a blessing to our team here. 

Pray for meaningful connections and encouraging conversations.  

 
 


